
Globalists  on  the  left  and
right  attacking  Trump’s
victory
The problems we face now – poverty and violence at home, war
and destruction abroad – will last only as long as we continue
relying on the same politicians who created them in the first
place. —Donald Trump

Unity, Unity, Unity, the Lie from the Left

Here they come, the Democrats demanding unity, and some of the
ignorant rightwing neo-con Trotskyites joining in with them.
“Bi-partisanship,” they scream, “we need to come together in
unity.” Like hell we do! Trump won, and we kept the Senate and
House! The Democrat socialist left lost it…they no longer have
a say! They are out; they were sent packing. The people ousted
them. They truly have been repudiated! Hillary’s loss proves
it. 

Hillary didn’t win squat.
She even lost the states she visited. The only place Hillary
won are the cities run by liberals. Trump won all the rest as
this map shows. Democrats had llegal aliens voting with
Hillary’s and Obama’s okay, and the 60,000 felons allowed to
vote in Virginia, and that’s the number she won that state by!
Oh, and let’s not forget the dead in Chicago’s Cook County who
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still vote! Six million fewer Democrats showed up to vote for
Hillary than voted for Obama in 2012! To even gain the
nomination to begin with, she had Debbie Wasserman Schultz
steal it from Bernie Sanders. Hillary even had questions
handed to her for the debates from CNN’s talk show host Donna
Brazile.

The days of unifying with these losers because they’re
angry…and because we don’t want the media saying mean things
about us, is over. 

We do not want “unity” with the leftists in any way shape or
form. We want what Donald Trump told us he was planning to do.
The left with their “unity” garbage just wants to water down
President Trump’s policies and plans for Making America Great
Again. 

I tuned in to Rush Limbaugh today about half way through his
program, and he too was saying stay away from bi-partisanship.
We don’t need to make nice, they lost, it’s our game now.
Nationwide, the Dems lost big in 2010, 2012, and 2014. The
people have voiced their opinion. We simply cannot squander
this opportunity to destroy the left. It is up to the
Republicans to stand firm for a change, and President Trump
will have to demand they do just that.

Trump Must Maintain Results of Victory

Our  new  President  must  maintain  the  results  of  Tuesday’s
victory. It will take fortitude, spine, and guts, which we
know Donald J. Trump has in spades. But I say this because
Trump is, above all things, a kind, generous gentleman, but in
the arena of President, he must remain hardcore on what he has
promised the American people, and what he wants to do. He’s
done that in the business world, and he now will have to do
the same thing as the world’s greatest leader.



Do not be fooled President
Trump; the people who went against you in the primary, the
people who went against you in the campaign, will still go
against you as President, and will try to destroy your legacy,
and that means both the left and the neo-con right. The
establishment will try to undermine everything you do. Don’t
fall into their trap! And don’t put them in your
administration! Choose outsiders like yourself.

Senate Majority Leader, RINO McConnell will fight you. He shot
down or expressed little enthusiasm in some of Trump’s plans.
He even declined to discuss the Senate’s immigration agenda
further.  McConnell  also  threw  cold  water  on  Trump’s
infrastructure plans, calling it not a top priority. Bridges,
roads and airports are in total disrepair and McConnell says
it’s not a top priority! I truly have little use for the likes
of  these  leftists  who  call  themselves  conservative
Republicans. They are more foul than even the Democrat left
because they masquerade as conservatives, when in fact they
have the same agenda as the left. A false friend is more
dangerous than an open enemy.

Gingrich Explains the Left’s Tactics

Sean Hannity interviewed establishment CFR member Newt
Gingrich the day after the election, and Sean said he had to
resist stating the names of all the people who not only
sabotaged the Trump campaign, but who refused to help him. 

Newt answered him saying, “The little whiny negative sniveling
cowards, who were NeverTrumpers, are beneath our paying
attention to them. Let them drift off into the ashbin of
history while we go ahead and work with Donald Trump and with
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the house and senate Republicans to create a dramatically new
future.”

 

Hannity then asked Newt if the old order establishment
Republicans will, as quickly as they can, turn on Trump to
stop the progress he’s laid out, even with the mandate Trump
received from the American people. 

I am certainly not a fan of Newt Gingrich, but what he said
next is exactly how the neo-con’s work…they are weasels, and
they’ll try anything to damage President Trump’s efforts to
restore America. 

Gingrich explained, “Their technique won’t be to turn on him.
Their technique will be to say, ‘Oh be reasonable. Don’t push
too hard. Don’t force the issue. Find a compromise with
Democrats. Maybe you shouldn’t name one of the justices who is
conservative on your list. Maybe you should find a nice
moderate acceptable to the democrats.’” 

“Down that road is a disaster. So, we have to be aware that
the danger is not that they will actively fight. The danger is
that they’re going to offer honeyed words of subversion that
undermines the entire movement to Make America Great Again.” 

Newt said Trump will move
America back to being great again, drain the swamp in



Washington, and provide far better experiences for every
American. But our new President will have to remain vigilant.

Never Trumpers Are Two-Faced – Mean One Minute, Nice The Next

The  globalist  neo-cons  refused  to  support  Mr.  Trump  for
President,  and  used  a  sledgehammer  against  him  at  every
opportunity.  Their  anger  and  disgust  became  viperous  and
vitriolic against the man of the people. Even my own neo-
conservative governor, Bill Haslam, who campaigned in 2010 as
a conservative Christian, refused to vote for Trump, and ten
days before the election publicly stated Trump should drop out
of the race. In typical Haslam style, he failed to cast his
ballot for the Republican candidate. 

Now that President elect Trump has won, here they come with
sweetness and light, and as Gingrich said, with honeyed words,
hoping to be in the new administration. Beware, because these
two-faced globalists always carry a knife behind their backs.
They use anger, lies and hate to get you to buckle and
surrender your will to them. If that doesn’t work they show
another face, smiles, lets work together, and compromise to
hook you to go along with their poisonous agenda. Mr. Trump
must stay firm to his agenda and NOT give in to ether face.

Remember the words of Marcus Tullius Cicero!

“A nation can survive its fools, and even the ambitious. But
it cannot survive treason from within. An enemy at the gates
is less formidable, for he is known and carries his banner
openly. But the traitor moves amongst those within the gate
freely, his sly whispers rustling through all the alleys,
heard in the very halls of government itself. For the traitor
appears not a traitor; he speaks in accents familiar to his
victims, and he wears their face and their arguments, he
appeals to the baseness that lies deep in the hearts of all
men. He rots the soul of a nation, he works secretly and
unknown in the night to undermine the pillars of the city, he



infects the body politic so that it can no longer resist. A
murderer is less to fear.”

Trump Meets with Obama

In Obama’s meeting with President elect Trump, we heard his
lies when he said, “We are going to want to do everything we
can to help you succeed, because if you succeed the country
succeeds.” What a pile of kaka! 

Even the traditional photograph session was cancelled. The
Obamas just couldn’t bring themselves to pose with President
elect and Mrs. Trump the way the Bush family posed with them
in 2008. Again, they’ve set a negative precedent as this is
the first time this sort of snub has ever happened. The Obamas
never did learn proper protocol.

There is not one thing Obama wants Trump to succeed in doing.
He knows bloody well that Trump will undo everything Obama has
done, including that foul stinking Obamacare! 

Obama has stated, “My legacy is all about this. My issues are
on the ballot. Hillary Clinton represents a continuation of
everything and all the progress we made.” Progress? His form
of progress is toward a more Islamic Marxist state, and the
Americans who love their country are sick and tired of their
anti-Americanism, and that includes the likes of ignorant
Colin Kaepernick who is so angry at our nation. Try living
somewhere else Colin and see how much moolah you drag in for



your sports ability. I’d like to say Buh-bye to you and all
the Hollywood weirdos who promised they’d leave if Trump was
elected, but are still sitting here on their arses because
they know this is where the money can be made. Hypocritical
jackasses.

NAFTA to be Renegotiated, TPP Dead

Canadian Prime Minister Justin Trudeau said Thursday he is
willing to renegotiate the North American Free Trade Agreement
(NAFTA), which US President-elect Donald Trump has said he
wants to change or scrap. [Link]

Mexico is willing to “modernize” the North American Free Trade
Agreement with U.S. President-elect Donald Trump’s incoming
administration and Canada, but will not renegotiate the pact,
the foreign minister said. But Mexico doesn’t want to lose
it…so Trump may just have to scrap the entire agreement and
start over. [Link]

Incoming Senate Minority Leader Chuck Schumer on Thursday told
trade unions the Trans-Pacific Partnership trade deal is dead
in the new Congress, aligning with a key element of President-
elect Donald Trump’s agenda for the first 100 days. This is
wonderful! [Link]

Conclusion

Trump’s policies have already made a difference in America.
The European populists are rejoicing, other than a few like
Hillary’s favorite world leader, Germany’s globalist Angela
Merkel. Freedom and liberty can spread like wildfire! But
there are dangers…and they come in the form of false friends.
Those who sabotaged and disavowed Trump are now saying they’ll
work with him. These globalists will try to worm their way
into the administration. Careful, Mr. President, they are sly
and they lie!
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A lot can happen in the next seven weeks. We all need to be
watchmen on the wall, and President Trump will have to be very
wary of who he appoints. Several people he has mentioned for
posts need to be deleted. Thankfully, our new President is a
quick study, and he doesn’t have a problem saying, “You’re
fired.”

P.S. A special note. I want to thank Paul Walter for so many
ideas for my articles. This article’s subject matter is
another one of his. Thanks also to the hundreds of emails from
readers who were so kind to write to me and thank
NewsWithViews for printing such wonderful articles on Trump.
It truly was a huge group effort. NWV lost a couple writers
because Mr. Walter refused to post their anti-Trump articles.

And one last thing. Please pray daily for President Trump, his
wife and family, and his administration. Pray a hedge of
protection around them all, and pray for divine wisdom for our
45th President of the United States.
Thank God we have a president who loves freedom!


